
   

 

       ADMINISTRATIVE 
       REPORT 

  
 
DATE: OCTOBER 6, 2017 
 
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL  

ERIC CASHER, CITY ATTORNEY 
   
FROM: MICHELLE FITZER, CITY MANAGER 
 
 

PLACES TO BE 
 

Date and Time Event Location 
Tuesday, October 17, 2017 
6:00 pm 

City Council Meeting City Council Chamber 
2131 Pear Street 

Monday, October 23, 2017 
7:00 pm 

Planning Commission 
Meeting 

City Council Chamber 
2131 Pear Street 

Tuesday, November 7, 2017 
6:00 pm 

 City Council Meeting City Council Chamber 
2131 Pear Street 

 
 

• SOCK HOP OCTOBER 14TH  
 
The Senior Center will be hosting a Sock Hop on Saturday, October 14th.  Tickets are $20 
and can be purchased at the Senior Center.  There will dinner, dancing, a no host bar, and a 
raffle (we have REALLY amazing prizes!).  

 
This is a fundraiser for the center and everyone is invited!  Feel free to post our flyer, which is 
attached. 
 

• COFFEE WITH A COP – WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 11TH – EAST BAY COFFEE 
 
Please join Police Department Officers and staff at East Bay Coffee, 2529 San Pablo 
Avenue, on Wednesday, October 11th, from 8 am to 10 am for our monthly Coffee with a Cop 
event. 
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ITEMS OF INTEREST 

 
• PINOLE POLICE DEPARTMENT – PINK PATCH PROJECT 

 
 

The Pinole Police Department is participating in the Pink Patch Project 
during the month of October.  The Pink Patch Project is a national 
organization of law enforcement agencies that wear/sell/trade pink 
patches during the month of October to support breast cancer research 
and treatment.  Many of our Officers are wearing pink patches on their 
uniforms. 
 

 
You can support the Pink Patch Project by buying a pink Pinole Police patch for $10 - (cash 
or check payable to Pinole Police Recognition).  Proceeds from the sale of pink patches will 
be given to the Breast Cancer Research Foundation.  We chose the Breast Cancer Research 
Foundation as it is the highest rated breast cancer organization in the United States, as the 
highest percentage of funds collected actually goes to research.  
 
For more information or to request a patch, please call Beth at 510-724-8955.   
 

• PAWS ON PATROL – NEW POLICE DEPARTMENT PROGRAM 
 

“Paws on Patrol” is a crime awareness program that is part of the National Association of 
Town Watch - Dog Walker Watch. The program encourages dog walkers everywhere to 
assist as extra eyes and ears for local law enforcement. Help us create safer neighborhoods 
by being an observant dog walker. Police are dependent on our community members to 
report suspicious or illegal activity.  
 
The Pinole Police Department will have a training session on how to look for suspicious 
activity. The training will be held on Saturday, October 14, 2017, 1pm – 2pm at the Pinole 
Police Department, in the Alex Clark room. Please join us and get an official Pinole Police 
doggy bandana for your furry friend! 
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• CONSTRUCTION STARTING AT NEW CVS LOCATION ON APPIAN 

 
Construction started this week on the new CVS location at the corner of Appian and Canyon.  
Of course, the initial phase will be demolition of the vacant building currently located there.    
CVS will move from their present location next to Safeway either late 2018 or early 2019.   

 
• THE PINOLE YOUTH FOUNDATION IS RECRUITING NEW BOARD MEMBERS 
 

The Pinole Youth Foundation is a local non-profit, philanthropic organization.  The volunteer 
Board of Directors works to enhance and support programs and activities of the Pinole Youth 
Center.   
 
There a commitment of one meeting per month, along with fundraising activities.  You can 
join the planning and implementation of the Pinole Fun Run, A Toast to Youth—Wine Tasting, 
Halloween Carnival and other fundraising efforts.  This volunteer effort would have a lasting 
impact on the community and youth of Pinole. 
 
Information can be found in the attached flyer.  For more information, contact Hector De La 
Rosa at Hdelarosa@ci.pinole.ca.us or (510) 741-3864. 
 

• GET INVOLVED! JOIN A CITY BOARD, COMMITTEE OR COMMISSION! 
 
The Pinole City Council invites residents to apply for the following:  
 
Contra Costa Transportation Authority Citizens Advisory Committee (4 year term): 
 
The Contra Costa Transportation Authority (CCTA) maintains a standing Citizens Advisory 
Committee (CAC) to provide citizen perspective, participation and involvement in the CCTA’s 
$3 billion voter-approved Transportation Expenditure Plan and Growth Management 
Program.  
 
The CAC is comprised of 23 members: 20 are appointed by each of the 20 local jurisdictions 
within Contra Costa (the cities, towns, and the County); three “at large” members are 
nominated by community-based stakeholder organizations within Contra Costa, and 
subsequently appointed to the CAC by CCTA. 
Currently the Committee meets the fourth Wednesday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the 
CCTA’s Walnut Creek office.  More information can be found on their website at: 
http://www.ccta.net/.   
 
For an application or additional information, please contact Rosa Acosta, Pinole City Clerk at 
racosta@ci.pinole.ca.us or by phone at (510) 724-8928.  Candidates must be recommended 
by action of the City Council to be appointed to the Commission. 
 

mailto:Hdelarosa@ci.pinole.ca.us
http://www.ccta.net/
mailto:racosta@ci.pinole.ca.us
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• CONTRA COSTA COUNTY ELECTIONS DIVISION 
 
The Contra Costa County Elections Division has announced that all campaign and candidate 
financial documents are now available for the public to view in real-time at 
www.contracostacore.us.  
 
The Contra Costa Elections Division handles financial disclosure documents for all 
committees and campaigns pertaining to county offices, fire districts, water districts and 
school districts throughout the county. Cities are responsible for handling financial documents 
for their elected officials.  For more information, contact the Elections Division at (925) 335-
7800. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
-END- 

http://www.contracostacore.us/


Tickets available at  Pinole Senior Center 2500 Charles Ave. Pinole    
510-724-9800 

 

Doors Open at 5:00pm  Dinner at 6:00 pm  
Dance from 7:00pm to 10:00pm 

Menu: Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Chips, Macaroni Salad, 
Popcorn and Root Beer Floats! 

No Host Bar and Raffle! 



 

 

The Pinole Police Department is 
participating in the Pink Patch Project 

during the month of October!  

Support breast cancer research by 
buying a patch for $10.   

(Cash [preferable] or Check payable to  
Pinole Police Recognition)  

All proceeds will go to the  
Breast Cancer Research Foundation.  

For more information or to request a patch, 
please call Beth at 510-724-8955.   





 

.   

The Pinole Youth Foundation is a non-profit, philanthropic 
organization.  The volunteer Board of Directors works to enhance 
and support programs and activities of the Pinole Youth Center.   

Bring your: 
• Time
• Talent
• And commitment to Pinole Youth.

There a commitment of one meeting per month, along with fundraising activities.  You can join the 
planning and implementation of the Pinole Fun Run, A Toast to Youth—Wine Tasting, Halloween 
Carnival and other fundraising efforts.   

For more information, contact Hector De La Rosa 
hdelarosa@ci.pinole.ca.us         510-741-3864 

The Pinole Youth Foundation 
is recruiting new Board Members. 

Tax ID 68-048079 

mailto:RJohnson@ci.pinole.ca.us
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